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Nottingham City Council  
Health and Wellbeing Board: Commissioning Sub-Committee 
 
Minutes of the meeting held in the Ballroom, The Council House, Old Market 
Square, Nottingham, NG1 2DT on Wednesday 26 May 2021 from 4:00pm to 
4:17pm 
 
Membership  
 
Voting Members 
Present 

 
 
Absent 

Katy Ball (Chair) 
Dr Manik Arora 
Sarah Fleming 
Councillor Adele Williams 
 

None 
 

Non-Voting Members  
Present Absent 
Sara Storey 
 

Sarah Collis 
David Johns 
Steve Oakley 
Ceri Walters 
Helen Watson 

 
Colleagues, partners and others in attendance:  
Bobby Lowen - Lead Commissioning Manager, Nottingham City Council 
Adrian Mann - Governance Officer, Nottingham City Council 
Naomi Robinson - Senior Joint Commissioning Manager, NHS Nottingham 

and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group 
 
Call-in 
Unless stated otherwise, all decisions made by the Health and Wellbeing Board: 
Commissioning Sub-Committee are subject to call-in. The last date for call-in is 
Monday 7 June 2021. Decisions cannot be implemented until the next working day 
following this date. 
 
1  Changes to Membership 

 
The Committee noted that David Johns has replaced Alison Challenger as 
Nottingham City Council’s Interim Director of Public Health. 
 
2  Apologies for Absence 

 
Sarah Collis  (Chair, Healthwatch Nottingham and Nottinghamshire) 
David Johns  (Interim Director of Public Health, Nottingham City Council) 
Helen Watson (Interim Director of Children's Integrated Services, Nottingham 

City Council) 
 
3  Declarations of Interests 

 
None. 
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4  Minutes 

 
The Committee confirmed the minutes of the meeting held on 24 March 2021 as a 
correct record and they were signed by the Chair. 
 
5  Better Care Fund Year-End Reporting Template 2020/21 

 
Naomi Robinson, Senior Joint Commissioning Manager at NHS Nottingham and 
Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), presented a report the 
Nottingham City Better Care Fund (BCF) year-end reporting template for 20/2021. 
The following points were discussed: 
 
(a) the 2020/21 BCF reporting requirements were paused during the emergency 

response to Coronavirus. In recognition of the disruption and reduced capacity in 
local authorities and CCGs caused by the pandemic, the reporting requirements 
for the period were decreased significantly, including the omission of the usual 
performance metrics; 

 
(b) the return contains feedback on the challenges experienced during the period, in 

addition to the cross-system partnership working carried out with members of the 
Local Resilience Forum. There has been a major focus on identifying the most 
vulnerable people and developing more proactive service responses. Strong work 
has been carried out with people affected by homelessness, and it is hoped to 
expand this into providing better support to help people into regularised 
accommodation. Hospital discharge systems are under review, along with home 
care provision; 

 
(c) the Committee considered that it can be difficult to relate the programmes as set 

out in the reporting template to the actual outcomes for individual service users. 
Going forward in the post-Coronavirus context, it is important to work through 
what the BCF is achieving and how it is doing so, to link the outcomes for people 
to the BCF’s priorities. Resources should be followed back from the person, to 
assess how services could be provided differently and more effectively. There are 
a number of opportunities for greater flexibility through effective co-production, 
and work is required to adapt to changing needs and developments, including in 
assistive technology and single-point access to healthcare services, such as 
through the NHS App; 

 
(d) the Committee requested that discussions with members take place on the BCF 

going forward, to assess how the core issues and opportunities can be 
addressed, and what can be achieved through the BCF in terms of new joint 
commissioning approaches, which may be very different going forward.  

 
Resolved to approve the submission of the 2020/21 Better Care Fund Year-End 
Template to NHS England & Improvement. 
 

 Reasons for the decision 
 
To comply with NHS England & Improvement’s 2020/21 Better Care Fund national 
reporting requirements. 
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 Other options considered 
 
To not submit a return: this option was rejected as the submission of the Better Care 
Fund year-end template to NHS England & Improvement is a national requirement. 
 
6  Future Meeting Dates 

 
Resolved to meet on the following dates: 

 Wednesday 28 July 2021 at 4:00pm 

 Wednesday 29 September 2021 at 4:00pm 

 Wednesday 24 November 2021 at 4:00pm 

 Wednesday 26 January 2022 at 4:00pm 

 Wednesday 30 March 2022 at 4:00pm 


